
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA STAFF REPORT 
 

 
DATE:           November 11, 2022 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
FROM: Jon Kennedy, City Manager and Susan Scarlett, Finance Officer   
 
MEETING: November 15, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: Application to purchase tax-defaulted property from Plumas County with use of 
ARPA funds.  
 

 
The properties being discussed have been a health and safety issue for City staff for years.  
Early in 2022 staff contacted the Treasurer-Tax Collector to discuss the possible purchase of 
these tax defaulted properties for a public purpose. During this process the State and Local Fiscal 
Recovery Funds (ARPA) were considered as a possibility to purchase these properties. In 
reviewing the final rules on the funds, the purchase of these properties is a consistent and 
appropriate use.  
In order to move forward the City Council needs to approve the Application to Purchase Tax-
Defaulted Property from the County which will then go to the Board of Supervisors for approval.  
Attached is a Memo from Julie White the Treasurer-Tax Collector, the Application from the 
County. The application covers 23 properties and could be obtained for as low as $20,000, all 
dependent upon Board of Supervisor approval and final accounting by Tax Collector’s office. 
One potential use for the property could be to promote housing.  
 
Staff recommendation: Approve the Application to Purchase Tax-Defaulted Property from 
Plumas County and authorize the Interim City Manager to execute the application.  
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